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The meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m. at the ERCOT offices in Austin.
The Antitrust Admonition was read in its entirety.  Those present were given the opportunity to ask any questions.  None were asked.
Network Model Management System
A long discussion ensued on the need for the Network Model Management System.  
The working group requested that the following statement be conveyed back to the ROS:
“In regards to the Network Model Management System, the NDSWG feels there has not been enough consideration given to the subject matter experts and that additional time is required to review and determine what processes are needed and can be developed and supported by the industry”
Discussion of Network Model Advance Notice Requirements under Nodal – ROS Assignment
At the previous ROS meeting the working group was given the assignment of reviewing the service request timelines under the Nodal Protocols.  The initial impression of the group was that the time lines were unreasonable.  The time lines were examined in detail on when data was to be submitted, the review processes and when the data were to be used.  Based upon the time when the data is to be used the proposed times to submit the data could not change except in one area.  There are two portions of the proposed protocols under 3.10 (11) and 3.10.1 that appear to be somewhat in conflict.  Section 3.10.1 indicates the data should be submitted 3 to 6 months in advance.  Section 3.10 (11)  implies the data must have already been reviewed and accepted by ERCOT prior to the 3 to 6 month deadline beginning.   The consensus of the group was that the protocols should be clarified or amended to have the 15 day ERCOT review period be included within the 3 to 6 month review rather than prior to, but that if the data was not acceptable within the first 15 days the data would be excluded from the original submittal period and rolled over into the next period.  

The working group also requested the following statement be conveyed to ROS about the proposed timeline:
Based on the time when the data will be used, as described in the proposed Nodal Protocols, the NDSWG believes the data submission dates outlined in the protocols are reasonable, except that the 15 day review period by ERCOT should be included within the specified periods.  The working group further believes, however, the long advance notice required is impractical in the “real world” and will result in incorrect energizing dates and possibly incorrect engineering data that will require multiple additional filings to correct the initial data and may result in calculations that will not reflect the conditions of the “real world”.
Discussion of Jointly Owned / Rated Facilities 

Curtis Crews described the difficulties that jointly owned or rated lines presented to the database.  
Model Comparison between Operations and Planning Cases

The number of transmission elements that were different between the Operations and Planning cases increased significantly, from 900 to 1279 between the last report in November and January.  Although member systems have worked to resolve discrepancies a significant number of new lines were added to the list of branches with differences from the list of branches that did not have a direct comparison.  Many of the elements have very minor differences although ERCOT is ignoring differences in impedances less than .0001 pu.
Next Meeting

The next meeting will be March 21 in Taylor.
